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A C T I O N  R E Q U E S T  R E S P O N S E  
 

To:  Public Service Commission 
 
From:  Division of Public Utilities 
   Chris Parker, Director 
  Energy Section 
   Artie Powell, Manager    
   Doug Wheelwright, Utility Analyst    
    
Date:  February 7, 2013 
 
Subject: Docket No. 12-025-T01, Empire Electric Association, Inc.  - Corrected 

Tariff Pages 
 
 
RECOMMEND APPROVAL: 
The Division recommends the Commission accept the revised tariff sheets filed with the 

Commission on January 28, 2013 under Docket No. 12-025-T01. 

ISSUE: 
On November 30, 2012, Empire Electric Association, Inc. (Company) filed updates to 12 

existing tariff sheets and filed 5 new tariff sheets with the Public Service Commission.  

On December 24, 2012 the Division on Public Utilities recommended approval of the 

revised tariff sheets.  On January 11, 2013 the Commission acknowledged the proposed 

changes.   

On January 28, 2013, Empire filed revisions to tariff sheet 6A and sheet 9.  The actual 

rate that was approved was correct, however the tariff sheets contained an error.  In two 

locations the tariff sheet incorrectly reads $36.81 instead of $36.18.  This was a 

transposition error that was not detected in the original filing.  The Company has 



 
 
 

 

 

submitted the corrected sheets to the Commission.  On January 31, 2013, the Commission 

issued an Action Request to the Division of Public Utilities (Division) to review the tariff 

filing for compliance to the order.  This is the Division response to that request.   

DISCUSSION: 

This is a re-filing of two of the tariff sheets originally filed with the Commission on 

November 30, 2012 in Docket No. 12-025-T01.  The Division responded to that filing in 

a memo to the Commission dated December 24, 2012 recommending approval of tariff 

sheets with an effective date of January 1, 2013.  The Division has reviewed the updated 

tariff sheets as filed by the Company on January 28, 2013, and finds that the changes are 

correct.  The Division therefore recommends the Commission accept the revised tariff 

sheets as submitted by the Company.               

 

Cc: Neil E. Stephens, Empire Electric 

 Michele Beck, Office of Consumer Services 

 Maria Martinez, DPU Customer Service 
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